SUPPORTING ADDRE::
INDEPENDENT BAPTIS

Emzil; darwintolibas@gmail.com:

April-June 2020
Dear Praying Friends,

Greetings to all of you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! We just wanted to give
you all a quick update of the ministry here in the Philippines. April is a big challenge of our Faith
to Christ and to All of our folks here. since the start of the Pandemic, everything is shutdown.
All land, sea and air travel are restricted. Restaurants can do take out in the city but no dine-in.
Only one person is allowed out a time, and you have to carry a slip from your local elected
official to prove where you live. Police patrol the streets and armed military personnel guard
the vehicle checkpoints. Month of May is getting worst, since the the lockdown is taking longer
the farmers and the fisherman cannot go to work because that is the main livelihood over
here.it means no food. Thank you to some of the churches that prayed for us and sent some
funds to help out. With your help we were able to give some relief to less fortunate families.
Most of their children attends our church every Sunday. the blessing is even though our
community was in the quarantine lockdown we can still teach and conduct the children’s and
feeding ministry, but only limited to a certain time, and we need to put a facemask every time
we teach. Its just a little harder this time for us teachers, because its humid and the same time
the mask is kinda suffocating. but we have no choice and just be thankful because we can still
plant the seed of the Word of God to these little children. Another good news in this lockdown
is we have led many front liners to the Lord these month of May. truly the Gospel is powerful!
June the local government finally, lift the quarantine.it means that everyone can go out and
practice the new normal by wearing a mask all the time.as of now we are still praying that they
will also lift the church gatherings so all of our folks can comeback to church and worship the
Lord together in one place. Right now while its not yet allowed here in our country that people
can go to church we are doing an online church service through facebook live, And conducting
house to house bible study everyday and praying for them. We also continue giving out relief
goods and bags of rice, as long as the Lord provides. Because majority of them till now, do not
have money to buy food. If you can still give we will appreciate it. We are praying to buy 50-100
sacks of rice this June-July to give out to our people. We are praying for churches or individuals
that can help us a one-time love gift toward our Rice Fund of $50.00 or any amount. | believe
this goodwill to man will not return void and it will strengthen their Faith in God knowing that
there are Christians from another country extending their faithfulness to the Lord in spite of
these hard situation. Again Thank you so much in advance. We appreciate your prayers and
Financial Support. Without your help, many souls would not have been won here in the
Philippines. We love you all and we keep youin our hearts and daily Prayers.

In HIS CARE, Brother Darwin Tolibas & Family

You can give online thru www.paypal.com: and send to: paypal.me/missionarytolibas

Supporting Address: IBMA P.O Box 912 Marietta Ohio 45750
Email us: darwintolibas@gmail.com
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